
 

ARDROSSAN AREA SCHOOL | 14 Second Street, Ardrossan SA 5571 
P (08) 8837 3025 | F (08) 8837 3131 | Text absences 0427 016 460 
E dl.0732.info@schools.sa.edu.au | W www.ardas.sa.edu.au 

 

 

 

 
 

        

 Year 12 Formal  
 

 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎ | [ŜŀŘŜǊΩǎ news | Merit cards [week 1, term 3] |  Highlights | Community 

Wednesday 14th August 2019 
 



2 

 
 

ARDROSSAN AREA SCHOOL | Newsletter | Wednesday 14th August 2019 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎ 
 

Thank you to the parents, students and staff who participated in our External 
School Review last week.  Whilst we have not received the full written report, the 
initial evaluative conclusions were very positive and support our ongoing 
improvement work, particularly in regard to embedding critical and creative 
thinking. This work is detailed in our current Site Improvement Plan actions; 
implementation of evidence based practices which improve literacy and numeracy 
outcomes and differentiation to meet the needs of all students.  I look forward to 
receiving the final report as this will provide further directions for our 
improvement planning for 2020 onwards.  The report will also be published on the 
school website.  

In staffing news, I am pleased to announce that Ms Amy East has been appointed as Deputy Principal of 
!!{Φ  !ƳȅΩǎ ŦƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǘŜƴǳǊŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлнлΦ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ !ƳȅΦ  

Planning for 2020 is well underway.  We are looking at subjects which we are able to offer and the 
staffing required in order to ensure we provide a comprehensive curriculum that meets the needs of our 
students.  To ensure we have information about our student numbers, I ask families to advise us if there 
ŀǊŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴΩǎ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ нлнл or if you know of other families who will be looking 
to enrol at AAS.  

There has been a lot of work going on behind the 
scenes in regards to facilities upgrades.  Thank you to 
Dianna Honner for her ongoing work with our 
Facilities Manager.   Current projects include: upgrade 
to the Art room cupboards, replacement of the Front 
Office verandah tiles with replica tiles (you may have 
noticed the cracking and movement of the original 
tiles), fencing of the staff carpark and Stage 2 of the 
oval Nature Play.  There are also ongoing discussions 
with the Department regarding upgrading of our 
internet access (cabling).  

It is very exciting that the Kindergarten and Gym Jams 
children and families will be joining in our Book Week 
celebrations. I am looking forward to seeing the book 
character costumes and the parade down First Street 
on Tuesday 20th August.  I hope families will be able to 
join us for the parade and the picnic lunch.  

The Mobile devices policy was ratified by Governing 
Council on Monday evening.  The revised policy is 
available on our school website.   

Kind regards 

Margaret  

 

Margaret Roads 
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LeaderΩǎ News 
Deputy Principal         

On Monday the 9th of September (week 8) we will be hosting our SACE Information Evening. 
This event will be held in our Senior Secondary area (Stone Building) and will run from 5.30 to 
6.30 pm. The structure of this SACE Information Evening will include an overview of the SACE 
and its requirements and information about compulsory subjects with specificity to the 
tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ tƭŀƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪŜƴ ōȅ ȅŜŀǊ млΩǎ ƛƴ {ŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ нΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
then have the opportunity to speak with individual subject teachers about Stage 1 and Stage 2 
subject options at various displays around the Senior Secondary area. These displays will 
include information regarding subject course outlines, SACE assessment requirements and 
student work samples.  All students from year 9-11 and their parents/caregivers are 
encouraged to attend this SACE Information Evening. Subject counselling for our current year 

10 and year 11 students will be undertaken on Monday 16th of September with appointments available from 8.15am 
to 5pm.  Students will attend their classes as scheduled on this day and will be released from class as required to 
attend their scheduled meeting time. In order to be prepared for this subject counselling session all year 10 and 
year 11 students will need to complete their Subject Interest Form by Wednesday September 11th, subject teachers 
will then be consulted about student subject choices prior to the formal subject counselling meeting. If you have 
any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me via the school. A letter further outlining the above details will 
also be sent home in the coming weeks. 
With many thanks, Amy East.  

R-6 Leader 
Last week the Year 3-6 students attended camp at Illawonga. It was fantastic to see all of the 
students thoroughly enjoying themselves and engaging in new learning.  
Thank you to all parents and families who came to support the students in their final 
Footsteps dance session at the end of Week 2. The progress made throughout the week was 
impressive. Well done to all students who remained open minded to try new things and 
engage with the dances.  
Congratulations and good luck to all students who have been selected to sing at the Festival 
Theatre as part of the Festival Choir later this term. These students will be attending their 
first rehearsal with other schools at Magic Millions next week in preparation for the concert 
later in the term. 

Finally, I am looking forward to seeing all of the Book Week costumes in the parade next week. All families are 
invited to stay after the parade for JS reading and book week activities.  
Kind regards, Deony Sims 
 

Student Wellbeing 
A big thank you to those who attended the Parent Seminar run by Encounter Youth on the 
30th of July at the Ardrossan Community Library. Encounter Youth staff shared evidence based 
strategies for talking with young people about alcohol and current legal considerations when 
hosting a party and supplying alcohol. In groups, participants had the opportunity to plan a 
ƳƻŎƪ ǇŀǊǘȅΤ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀ ΨǇŀǊǘȅ ǎŀŦŜ 
ŎƘŜŎƪƭƛǎǘΩΦ CŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ 
the seminar was useful, informative and 
thought provoking. Alcohol and other drug 
parent resources can be found at Encounter 
¸ƻǳǘƘΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ 

https://www.encounteryouth.com.au/parent-resources/. 
Kind regards, Cherie Beech 
 
 

Cherie Beech  

   Amy East  

Deony Sims  

https://www.encounteryouth.com.au/parent-resources/
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Merit Cards ς Week 1, Term 3 
Reception/Year 1  
Benji Williams - For making fantastic progress with spelling his Oxford Words 
  
Isabelle Treloar - For creating a detailed poster to represent her understanding of weather 
  
Year 2/3 
Charlotte Channon for confidently sharing about her trip to Adelaide 
 
Seth Colliver for making excellent progress with his Multiplication Challenge 
  
Year 3/4 
Alesha Dare ς For her willingness to have a go at new challenges 
  
Eli Carty ς For being a valuable contributor during Guided Reading sessions 

 

Saxxon Orchard ς For displaying a positive attitude towards new topics 
  
Year 5/6 
Sienna Cameron- For working collaboratively to produce a well-executed Stop Motion film  
 

Mikaylah Elsworthy- For working collaboratively to produce a well-executed Stop Motion film 
  
Jade Addison- For a positive transition into the Year 5/6 class 
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Highlights 
Careers Expo 

 

Balaklava Eisteddfod 

Congratulations to all AAS Music Students 
who participated in the annual Balaklava 
Eisteddfod on Friday 2nd August. Both our 
AAS Band and the YP Schools Concert 
Band performed. The YP Schools Concert 
Band received an Honourable Mention in 
the Open Band section. Well done to all 
involved!  

 

Year 3-6  

Camp Illawonga 


